
From: BROOKS, LAUREN <BROOKSLE@mailbox.sc.edu>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 3/31/2014 12:00:18 PM
Subject: Meeting at Child Development Research Center 4/1/14

Attachments: PastedGraphic-1.pdf
Parking Pass 1530 Wheat St.pdf

Good afternoon Mr. Soura,

Attached is your parking pass for your meeting tomorrow, April 1, 2014 from 11am-noon with Dr. 
Heather Googe and Dr. Herman Knopf.

Your meeting will be at:
Child Development Research Center 
1530 Wheat St. (Second Floor)
Columbia, SC 29208

Please be sure to affix the pass to your rear windshield on the driver side, and park in any spot 
labeled ‘Staff’ or ‘Pass’.  

We look forward to seeing you tomorrow.

Lauren Brooks
USC Child Development Research Center
Administrative Coordinator
1530 Wheat St.
Columbia, SC 29208
(803) 777-7887
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